
MEMORANDUM 

To:  File No. S7-18-21  
File No. S7-32-10 

From:  Richard Gabbert, Counsel to Commissioner Hester M. Peirce 

Re:  Meeting with Representatives of the European Banking Federation 

 

On March 2, 2022, Commissioner Hester Peirce and her legal advisor, Richard Gabbert, 
participated in a meeting with the following representatives of the European Banking Federation and 
certain of its members:  

 Arnaud de Tregomain, BNP Paribas; 

 Joerg Riegel, Societe Generale;  

 Melissa Ruth, Natixis; 

 Mr Stefan Gringel, Commerzbank; 

 Mr Thomas J. Rosenkoetter, BNP Paribas;  

 Mr Simon Rooze, Dutch Banking Association; 

 Mr. John Nolan, UBS; 

 Jeff Siegel, BNP Paribas;  

 Erik Soderberg, Deutsche Bank; 

 Blazej Blasikiewicz, European Banking Federation; 

 Benedetta Venanzi, European Banking Federation; and  

 Sébastien de Brouwer, European Banking Federation.  

 Participants discussed issues relating to the proposals to require reporting of securities loans and 
of security-based swaps positions.. 

 


